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H.R. 5776, Serving Our LGBTQ Veterans Act 
As ordered reported by the House Committee on Veterans’ Affairs on July 19, 2022 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2022  2022-2027  2022-2032  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  0  0  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  0  3  not estimated  

Statutory pay-as-you-go 
procedures apply? No Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2033? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

H.R. 5776 would establish the Center for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer 
Veterans within the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA). The center would advise VA on 
the effects of the department’s policies and programs on LGBTQ veterans, conduct outreach 
to such veterans, and provide research on the needs of LGBTQ veterans. Based on resources 
needed for similar programs, CBO estimates that in addition to appointing the center’s 
director as required by the bill, VA would also need three employees to satisfy the bill’s 
requirements. Those employees would be paid annual salary and benefits at an average rate 
of $150,000 and cost $3 million over the 2022-2027 period. Such spending would be subject 
to the availability of appropriated funds.  

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Logan Smith. The estimate was reviewed by 
Leo Lex, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis. 
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